MINUTES
Financial Aid Workshop/Smart Start Meeting
August 2, 2012
9:30 a.m. – 10:00 a.m.

Attendees:
Chris Cortes, Ryen Hirata, Mario Gonzales
	Workshop stats
	32 workshops were held between May 22 and July 26.
Of 1,014 students identified – 580 students attended

434 students have not attended

Of the 434, 245 are currently enrolled and 71 have been processed and are scheduled to receive aid

(*of the 679 students who are actually enrolled, the 580 students who attended reflect a 85% participation rate)

The 71 students will be advised that their FA second disbursement will be on hold
	

	Format 
	Current format – One-hour workshop with a 25 minute FA presentation, 10 minute Special Program presentation, and the remaining time spent in the computer lab
New Format – 30 minute presentation includes mention of Special Programs and the remaining time spent in the computer lab making a ESARS appointment


	

	Staff needed
	Financial aid presenter – 1
FA Student Assistant -1

Student Ambassador -1
Counselor – none

Special Program presenter – none


	

	Workshop tools/handouts
	· PowerPoint to be revised by Chris to include Special Programs
· Ryen/Corinna to work on handout for Outlook and WebAdvisor password re-sets

· Ryen/Mario to revise/develop Student Services information card for students

· Ryen to assist with finding a classroom for workshops

· Chris Spomer to revise eSARs e-mail and phone message for new workshop location


	

	Schedule 
	Workshops will begin again in September
· Need a room to hold 50+ students

· Chris will do a 30-minute presentation
· Students without a Smart Start will be directed to a computer lab to schedule an Counseling appointment to complete an SEP in lieu of a Smart Start.

· Students will be given an informational sheet and/or card listing the various programs and services/resources.  Information will include location and contact numbers. 
	

	Overall Evaluation
	Positive feedback from students
Counselors were sometimes very busy and other times not

We will track this cohort of students to measure effectiveness of workshops

Parents attended when we had evening hours, few parents attended when we moved to 3-5 pm workshops


	


